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Historic White House Ag Roundtable Discussion Includes New York Farmer on 

Heels of Agriculture Secretary Confirmation 
 
WASHINGTON, D.C., April 26, 2017 –New York dairy and vegetable farmer, Maureen Torrey from 

Genesee County, joined 13 other farmers from across the country for a roundtable discussion yesterday 

with President Donald Trump and Agriculture Secretary Sonny Perdue. American Farm Bureau 

Federation President Zippy Duvall was a part of the discussion as well on issues the White House 

believes are most pressing for American agriculture. 

 

Following the roundtable, President Trump signed an executive order that acknowledges a reliable, safe, 

and affordable food, fiber and forestry supply is critical to America’s national security, stability and 

prosperity. The order also establishes an interagency task force, to be chaired by Secretary Perdue, 

charged with identifying legislative, regulatory and policy changes that would enhance American 

agriculture, rural economic development, job growth, infrastructure improvements, technological 

innovation, energy security and quality of life in rural America. The report from the task force is due 

within 180 days.  

 
“It is an honor to have a representative of New York agriculture invited to play an integral role in the 

roundtable discussion at the White House,” said David Fisher, New York Farm Bureau President.  “Farm 

Bureau looks forward to working with the administration and Congress on issues like trade, farm labor 

and regulatory reform, with the goal of boosting American agriculture and increasing access to New 

York-grown food.” 

 

The event is an historic occasion, as it is believed the last time a group of farmers met with a U.S. 

president this early in an administration was prior to the election of Ronald Reagan in 1980.    

It followed the swearing-in of newly confirmed Agriculture Secretary Sonny Perdue. New York Farm 

Bureau is supportive of Secretary Perdue and is pleased to see him finally in place as the head of the U.S. 

Department of Agriculture.  

 

“Secretary Perdue is one of us. He grew up on a dairy farm, raised row crops, and was an agri-business 

owner. It is important to have someone in this position who understands trade, immigration and a whole 

host of other issues that are vital to a farmer’s success. Secretary Perdue spoke about having the 

opportunity to visit New York during his confirmation hearing, and New York Farm Bureau would like to 

personally invite him to our great state to showcase the opportunities and challenges that exist for our 

diverse membership,” said Fisher. 
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New York Farm Bureau is the State’s largest agricultural lobbying/trade organization. Its members and the public know the organization as “The 
Voice of New York Agriculture.” New York Farm Bureau is dedicated to solving the economic and public policy issues challenging the agricultural 

community.  www.nyfb.org 


